 Durham County Women’s Commission (DCWC) Minutes
11/28/16
Present: Zion Tankard, Ruebe Holmes, Joelle Carter, Sandra Howell, Rosa Anderson, Lisa Gabriel, Doreen Johnson. Shauna Johnson, Kristen Powers and Dionne Hines (County Manager’s Office)
Absent: Shelia Arias, Anna Davis, Tanya Mitchell
The meeting was called to order 6:03 p.m. by Commissioner Tankard
Chair Report: Chair Tankard opened the meeting by welcoming our new commissioners-Shelia Arias, Kristen Powers and Anna Davis. There was a great deal of conversation and clarification about the NC Council for Women Conference call that was held on November 17th. Some commissioners expressed concern about the manner in which the call was facilitated and being able to best present and engage in the discussion.  Commissioner Tankard explained that the purpose of the call indicating that the NC Council for Women are tapping into cities that actually have commissions and establish them in other areas. The group is interested in learning more about the Durham Women’s Commission to provide insight for development and growth. Commissioner Tankard also mentioned that she will be involved in getting all the commissions in NC together to have conversations in person and begin networking to develop more strategies to enhance the lives of women (e.g. equality for women, etc.).
Commissioner Tankard transitioned the conversation for members to review the minutes for approval. Commissioner Anderson moved to accept the minutes as recorded and Commissioner Johnson seconded the motion. The October minutes were approved as written.
Announcements/Important Updates:
ERA NC Christmas Parade: Commissioner Tankard transitioned to the parade sponsored by the ERA NC. The group has invited the DC Women’s Commission to participate in the Durham Christmas Parade on December 10th. Commissioner Tankard indicated that there are requirements such as dress and arriving to the site on time (The parade begins at 10am). Commissioner Anderson noted the importance of doing more than just marching but sharing literature about the DC Women’s Commission about other projects we are involved in. The deadline to register is December 2nd and there is no fee to participate. Interested commissioners should sent Chair Tankard an email if anyone wants to participate.
Durham Directors’ Meeting: DCWC is participating in the meeting and presenting on affordable housing for women. Vice Chair Kim Cameron will be conducting the presentation. The date has changed and it is going to be on December 7th at 7:45 a.m.  The Chair strongly encouraged commissioners to attend so that we have a significant DCWC presence. She stressed that this important information due to impact affordable housing on children and women.

2017 DCWC Meetings: There will be no meeting in December. The DCWC has a holiday brunch instead of an actual meeting. The Chair encouraged members to email Vice Chair Cameron if they have questions or concerns about the location and menu. The 2017 meetings are: January 23rd; February 27th; March 27th; April 24th; May 22nd; June 26th; July 24th; August 28th; September 25th; October 23rd; and November 27th.

Acknowledgement of the Death of NCCU Chancellor Debra Saunders-White
Commissioner Anderson asked for a moment of silence to acknowledge and honor Chancellor Debra Saunders-White, North Carolina Central University, passed away after a long battle with cancer.
Global Women Event Discussion and Planning

Beth Dehghan, Founder of Women NC and Olivia (Event Chair), shared the purpose and focus of the Global Durham Women’s Event. The title of the event is “Durham Local to Global Women’s Forum: Cities for the Elimination of Discrimination against Women (CEDAW). The program will be held on Thursday, February 23, 2017 from 6pm-9pm at the Durham County Human Services Building. Dehghan highlighted key issues such as wage/pay equity, homelessness, and the high percentage of college women who face sexual assault on college campuses. The goal is to bring together community leaders and members of other commissions to develop a proposal that can be presented to city officials to influence laws and policies to support women.
Ms. Dehghan also noted that she has been attending the United Nation’s Women Conference in New York for a number of years.  During the meetings, Dehghan attends a special called the US Caucus that consists of women community leaders from major cities such as Washington, DC, San Francisco and Chicago. A few years ago, this particular group decided to develop programs and policies that could support the plight on women at the city level (e.g. facilitating projects to increase awareness and change at the city government level).  After returning home, she reached out to several groups (e.g. SECU, AAUW, etc.) to establish the WomenNC Coalition to establish the February program. The end goal is to encourage city officials to support a resolution submitted by CEDAW to end discrimination and issues surrounding gaps in pay, etc.
Finally, Ms. Dehghan mentioned the research fellowship program sponsored by NC Women. These women are funded to conduct research on women issues in NC. Olivia shared the names and background of the recent fellows to the Commission. The women will present their research to city officials and Durham commissioners. 

The February program will be focused on honoring and highlighting the contributions of women to their communities. The DCWC will be heavily involved by serving on the recognition awards committee, arranging the entertainment and decorations and promoting the event. Chair Tankard noted that this is the type of work that DCWC needs to partner on to best advocate for women.
Commissioner Anderson expressed concern about the research being done by the research fellows. The institutions the students are attending are not in Durham with the exception of Duke University. She indicated that there was no mention from NCCU and asked about the person Ms. Dehghan reached out to at NCCU. Ms. Dehghan noted that she was connected with a professor from NCCU to share information about the research fellows.  Commissioner Anderson stressed the importance of making campus connections to ensure that NCCU and other students receive this information in a timely fashion.
In January, DCWC will consider nominees for the awards and research fellowship program. These names will be shared with Beth and Olivia.
Treasurer’s Report: No report 
Commissioner Tankard invited members to remain after the meeting for more conversation with Beth. The meeting was  adjourned at 7:02 p.m.  

Respectfully submitted

Joelle Davis Carter, Ph.D.

